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ESTABLISHMENT AND COORDINATION COMMITTEE

FORMAL SUBMISSION
“BRISBANE CITY COUNCIL SUBMISSION ON THE AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT’S OUR CITIES – BUILDING A PRODUCTIVE, SUSTAINABLE AND LIVEABLE FUTURE – 2010 DISCUSSION PAPER”
FROM THE MEETING OF MONDAY 28 FEBRUARY 2011
The Australian Government released the “Our Cities – Building a productive, sustainable and liveable future – 2010 Discussion Paper” in December 2010 and asked for submissions to be delivered by 1 March 2011. Both the Lord Mayor and the Chief Executive Officer received letters from the Commonwealth Department of Infrastructure and Transport dated 16 December 2010 inviting Brisbane City Council (Council) to provide a submission in response to the Discussion Paper. 

The discussion paper is the first formal step in the Australian Government drafting a National Urban Policy. The paper is organised around four key chapters; these being: productivity, liveability, sustainability and governance. The key points made in the drafted submission are:

1. Council is pleased that the Australian Government is using the paper as a means to recognise the significance of cities as centres of productivity and to establish a common understanding of nation urban issues.

2. Council offers to have further discussion with the Australian Government to share our experience in running a city – emphasising the unique perspective Council has as a local government that also manages a large and complex urban area.

3. Council is however disappointed that the paper does not propose detailed solutions or options or provide any identifiable clear role for the Australian Government in implementing a National Urban Policy, particularly funding strategies.

4. It is also highlighted that there are several themes that occur across the paper that Council is concerned about; these being:

· systems of governance suggested to implement policy ideas;

· decentralisation as a solution to congestion where it is our experience this policy setting does not effectively work;

· the effects of climate change and the role the Australian Government has in leadership on this matter;

· use of private motor vehicles being targeted for reduction without recognising the social change required to do this or the significance of the road network as a vital part of the City’s function.

The Establishment and Coordination Committee endorsed and submitted Council’s submission to the Australian Government in response to the “Our Cities – Building a productive, sustainable and liveable future – 2010 Discussion Paper”.
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